The McLean Rotary Club Foundation, Inc.

Board Meeting of October 21, 2008

The meeting was called to order by President Stan Richards at 11:04 a.m. 

Present:  Board Members: Stan Richards, Bob Rosenbaum, Todd Dempsey, Ed Shahin, Bob Frank, and Club liaison Glenn Yarborough (non-voting).
Also Club President Lois Wilson and member Bill Stell.
Absent:   Bob Hahne

The minutes of the Board meeting of July 29, 2008 were approved as presented. 

It was agreed that the monthly financial statement that Stan Richards receives will be given to Todd Dempsey who will get in touch with our Financial Advisor.

The disposition of records was discussed at some length.  It was decided that the Foundation By-Laws and future minutes of Foundation Board meetings will be posted on the Foundation Site page on the McLean Rotary Web site.  We will cease posting our minutes on the Club Records site.  In addition, Ed Shahin will forward a copy of the meeting minutes to Todd Dempsey who will archive our minutes on a CD-ROM.

Vance Zavela and Bill Stell have volunteered to be members of the Foundation Investment Committee.  The investment committee will be composed of 2 members from the Club and two from the Foundation Board.  Todd Dempsey will move the process along. 

A discussion ensued of the need for a paper trail to cover the authorization by the Club Board for the disbursement of Foundation funds.  Todd Dempsey will come up with a form for consideration by the Foundation Board.

Interpretation of the Bylaw provision requiring a vote of the membership before expenditure of endowment principal was discussed. A motion to use earnings from the prior year excluding unrealized gains and losses in the investment portfolio as the basis for fund disbursement for the current year was defeated when the question was called. The issue was tabled for continuing discussion at our next meeting.

President Lois spoke of the necessity of providing better awareness of the Foundation activities to the Club membership.  She went on to say that we need more openness and inclusion of Club members in what the Foundation is all about.

The financial report was accepted as presented by Bob Frank.

The income tax return for the Foundation will be posted on the Foundation site page.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 12:05 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Ed Shahin, Secretary 
